



Town of Stonington



Economic Development Commission





Regular Meeting





April 16, 2009

Present: Blunt White, John Delmhorst, Tony Lee, Paul Burgess, Gary Bennett, Dan Oliverio, Ed Dear, Ed Planeta.   Absent: Ed Hart.

Chairman White called the meeting to order at 7:02 PM.  

The minutes of the March 26, 2009 special meeting were approved as distributed.

Chairman White introduced Jay McSorley of McSorley Marketing who has been working on two marketing brochures and a dedicated website for the EDC.  The brochures are to be used at economic development conventions and conferences.  The first is named “Come Home to Stonington.”  The second brochure is still in development and is business oriented.  It is named “Come Home to Live and Work in Stonington” and includes a request for information which can be sent back to the Town.  It was agreed that this brochure should be mailed to companies employing between 10 and 150 employees located within 50 miles of Stonington.  Ed Dear recommended the brochures be linked to the SECTER website.
The dedicated website was discussed and, according to McSorley, is not cost prohibitive.  It would require four hours to develop the home page and two hours for each successive page.  There could be five pages to include quality of life, business incentives, demographics and statistics.  There would be a five minute video link.  Total cost of developing the website is estimated at $3,485 of which about $1,100 has already been paid.  
Gary Bennett made a motion (seconded by Tony Lee) the EDC approve the expenditure of up to $2,500 for website development and authorize Chairman White to coordinate this process with McSorley.  This motion was voted on and approved.
On April 23rd, at 7:30PM there will be a meeting of stakeholders for Donahue Park, held at the Downtown Creamery.

The streetscape project in Pawcatuck has begun; the streetscape project in Mystic will begin following the Taste of Mystic event.

The matter of the proposed rezoning of property on Taugwonk Road was discussed at length with no action taken at this time.

This meeting was adjourned at 9:10 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

John R. Delmhorst, Secretary.

